
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We have come to the end of another fun packed half term and it really is great to 
share our news with you. School is a happy place and pupils enjoy their learning. The 
senior leadership team and I have enjoyed observing all children and young people 
enjoying their learning and making progress.  

It has been a pleasure to meet some of you over the past few days and weeks and one 
of my personal highlights has been being able to still facilitate the Christmas Fayre 
outdoors, we even enjoyed some beautiful sunshine.  

We’ve had a vast number of events and trips that have taken place across the school 
as you can see from the lovely photos. I’d like to share what a credit the children and 
young people have been to school and yourselves whilst out and about in our commu-
nity. A huge well done to all. There will be more opportunities for pupils to experience 
cultural events over the next two terms. 

The Christmas week has been a huge success with a visit from Santa, a delicious 
Christmas Lunch, Christmas arts and crafts, carol singing and the amazing show-
casing of our fabulous Christmas production! Please see the link you have been sent 
to view the production. I’d like to say a huge well done to all our school community 
for making this possible and I’m sure you will be as proud as I am with the exception-
al engagement, singing and signing of all pupils. 

We are sadly saying goodbye to Squirrel class teacher Jo Aitchison at the end of the 
term and we thank her for her hard work and dedication and wish her all the success 
in her next adventure. 

Finally I’d like to thank you all for your continued support in ensuring our school 
stays as healthy as can be by only sending your children in when they are fit and 
well. This will continue to be a priority for us next term as we hit winter and the flu 
season head on.  

Have a well-deserved Christmas break and please stay safe. 

Merry Christmas 

Anita                                                                                     
                                            

      
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I’m always surprised how time flies and how quickly Christmas seems to 
creep up on us; and here we are at the end of the first term! 
 
It has been a wonderful start to the new school year; though tinged with the sadness of Ma-
cy’s passing and news of Amanda’s illness. Our thoughts and prayers continue to be with 
Amanda and both families. 
 
I was determined to get through this newsletter without mentioning ‘Covid,’ however, in the 
face of an ever changing picture, the lead up to Christmas, in school, has not been tainted 
by some events been hosted virtually; and staff, pupils and governors alike are still looking 
forward to Christmas dinner on Thursday.   
 
The two week half term was obviously gratefully received and the results from the consulta-
tion showed an overwhelming majority, from staff and families, in favor of a two week break 
moving forwards.  This has therefore been approved by Warren and the Local Governing 
Body.   
 
One of my highlights this term has been spending two morning per week at The Bridge; the 
success of this venture has far exceeded all our expectations.  It is an absolute joy to see 
the young people enjoying their learning and preparing for adulthood. 
 
I would like to wish you all a very safe and happy Christmas. 
 
Kindest regards. 
 

 

Christmas Term 2021 

 



 

 
Another fantastic half term in Hedgehog Class! All are pupils have been 

working so hard and are all absolute superstars!   
 

This half term our topic has been ‘Food Glorious Food’. 
This have given Hedgehog Class a great opportunity to explore different 
foods which have used as a focus for our ‘Messy Play-English and Com-

mutation’ focus  

     



     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Pupils have been making choices of which in-
struments to play in the music sessions and have 
been playing them along to familiar songs. We 
have had a great time      exploring the outdoor 
areas and playing with fake snow because we 
have not had any of the real stuff yet; maybe 
over  Christmas! 

We have been looking at photographs showing different types of weather and us-
ing symbols to label them. We have also been tasting different types of food and 
looking at the contrast between warm food and cold.  

This half term Eagle Class have been looking at different types of weather. We 
have been watching the wind blow the leaves off the trees and splashing in the 
puddles made by the rain.  



 

This half term in Rabbit class we have been working hard on  phonics, English and 
our math’s skills. As part of our Food Glorious Food topic we have sampled different 
foods to explore our likes and dislikes. The pupils have been encouraged to make 
choices in different contexts including snack time, activity time and the choice of 

equipment.  
 
 

In PE we recapped our listening skills and looked at travelling on different pieces 
of equipment ranging from mats, benches and the climbing frame. We have 

worked on our independence skills, being able to find our own peg, hang up our 
coats, feed ourselves, washing and drying baking equipment. Rabbit class have 
really enjoyed being out side during their weekly Forrest school  sessions.  We 
had so much fun making our Christmas video and all of our Christmas activities 

and class and department parties. 
Have a lovely Christmas and Happy New Year 

 Rabbit Team 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Father Christmas made a surprise visit with one of his elves!  
Jamie –Lee in Beaver Class has reported what we all did. 
“We all saw Santa who said “ho! Ho! Ho! What would you like for Christmas?” 
We all told him what we would really like – I said “an Apple iPad and a Lush 
Bath bomb and then he gave us all a present. I opened mine!” 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This term DofE have been working with The Community Volunteers as part of their 
volunteering section. Some students have been working at Brodsworth community 
woodland by helping clear away the undergrowth and making the woodland area tidy 
and litter free. Back in school students have been helping to keep our own forest 
school area tidy as well as getting creative with the natural resources they have 
found.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Also, a belated shout out to the students who achieved their bronze award last term, 
Connor HW, Oliver, Aleksie, Simran, Ellie, Harrison and Kiea.  Well done!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 What a fantastic second half term we have had in Seal class the children came back 
from half term and settled straight back in. It has been nice to really see the chil-

dren’s personalities come out now they have gotten to know all the staff. Our Topic 
for this half term has been ‘Food Glorious Food’ and in Seal class we love our food. 
We have been to the cooking room and managed to use the equipment and appli-

ances in there. We made beans on toast using the toaster and the microwave. In P.E 
we have been practicing getting on and off equipment safely and carefully. We also 

watched carefully and copied movements an adult had modeled to us.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Literacy we have been trying hard to develop our pencil control. We have been 
trying to write in a given area using special awareness and we have been practicing 

holding our pencils using the pincher grip which supports out letter formation.  
In Maths we have been counting objects consistently to 5 and also matching objects 

with numbers. Our favorite activity was making playdough cupcakes and then         
counting the right amount of candles to put in the top.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This half term we have concentrated on Music we have been making music outside 
in forest schools using the equipment we have found and trying hard to form and 

copy a beat.  
This last week we have been celebrating Christmas, we have decorated the Christ-
mas tree in the classroom and been to visit Santa. We have also had our Christmas 

party with our friends in Hedgehog and Rabbit class it was great.  
Have a safe and restful Christmas, from Seal Class.



 
This half term we have really enjoyed our topic ‘Food Glorious Food’. The children 
have been reading ‘Handa’s Surprise and have tried lots of different fruit from her 
basket. Mole class have explored how to create pieces of artwork using a variety of 
objects. We can use straws, string and a paintbrush, just like the American painter, 
Jackson Pollack. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mole Class have been OUT OUT! 
We have been super lucky in Mole Class, as we have been out on two school trips. 

We went to a Christmas party, where we danced our socks off and then we had 
breakfast with Father Christmas and enjoyed ourselves in the ball pool area, adults 

included! 
We are super proud of Mole Class for an amazing half term and for exceptional       

behavior when going out of school. 

Have a fantastic Christmas break!  

.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

We had a great start to the half term with our official opening of The 
Bridge. Everyone enjoyed the event and we received many positive           
comments about what we have achieved so far. Students have visited Sandal 
Woods to practice cooking on a Trangia and Harmony House to cook their 
own lunch.  As part of travel training, students have visited the new museum 
and enjoyed learning about the history of Doncaster. 

We were lucky to be invited to Kingswood by Prince's Trust. Everyone had so 
much fun and students were able to work with other students from different 
schools to complete a range of team building tasks using communication and 
problem-solving skills.  We held our first Christmas Fayre and what a success it 
was.  Thank you to everyone that visited, we raised over £600!   
 

Both myself and my team would like to wish you all a very merry Christmas 



 

In Maple class this half term our topic has been celebrations. The students 
have enjoyed looking at different celebrations around the world. 
In math’s we have been looking at the sizes of different objects and putting 
them in size order. We have also been exploring making repeating patterns 
with a number of different colours. 
In literacy we have been concentrating on phonics and forming words. We 
are also starting to practice new Makaton signs.  
We had a fantastic time when we visited the restaurant for our Christmas cel-
ebration. They all enjoyed their carvery’s and sticky toffee puddings. They all 
did North Ridge proud and people said how well-mannered they were. 

Hope you have a nice Christmas with your family’s and take care. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We always try to keep it 
exciting and try new things! We have enjoyed going to the kitchen to make new 
foods, an anti-bullying workshop, a live music session from some musicians, the 

McMillan coffee morning and all our Christmas activities. We have spent lots of time 
getting in the Christmas spirit with a trip to a play area to have breakfast with Santa 

and a visit to see Santa at school – he’s been so busy!  

Have a lovely 2 weeks off. See you in January.  Fox Class   

 

I am so proud of everything Fox Class have achieved over the last term! There 
have been a lot of changes for most pupils and a whole new school for some! It’s 

been amazing to watch friendships and relationships blossom. We have continued 
with all our lessons and trying to incorporate all our favorite things  into our les-

sons.  



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Beaver Class have had a very busy half term!  
We have been chasing a Runaway Pizza and we became chefs and even 

made our own! All of us practicing using old phones to “ring” for a pizza too! 

We went to a Christmas Party in Wheatley where we had a lovely time. We did 
lots of dancing and played games!  
Mckenzie said “It was good” 
Sonya said “Santa!” 
We all said a big thank you to the Lions Club for organizing it too.  
We even met Father Christmas, who gave us each a present. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a really enjoyable visit to the Bowling Alley in Adwick, followed by hot or cold 
drinks.  This was a great way to celebrate out first term.  As part of our life skills we 
have been making a range of food including wraps, pizza, jam tarts and mince pies.  
We were so proud of our first attempt at mince pies, we decided to make them to sell 
at the Christmas Fayre and made fancy, Christmas boxes to put them in.  We en-
joyed acting out our part in the Christmas Concert and then watching the whole 
event as a class. 

 

In Oak class this half term we have been focusing on our leadership skills. 
Pupils are taking part in a sport leadership course run by Active Fusion.  
They have really developed skills in working as a team and are beginning 
to use different communication methods to lead others in sport.   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have also been playing hockey in PE and have progressed to whole class 
games which everyone has joined in with and thoroughly enjoyed. We’ve got so 
much better at team working and ball control over the half term.  
We were also really lucky to visit The Cast in Doncaster to watch a performance of 
Aladdin, in keeping with our theme of ‘Once Upon a Time’. Every single pupils who 
came with us was amazingly well behaved and a credit to our school. We had such a 
good time watching the performance, which was signed throughout and even includ-
ed deaf cast members. The pupils were so excited about the visit and talked about it 
for a long time afterwards!  

In Otters class this half this half term we have been reading A Christmas Carol. 
We chose this book through a class vote and have thoroughly enjoyed reading 
and exploring different aspects of the story. We have learned about the historical 
context of the book, retold the story and watched it in different forms through film 
clips. We then moved onto the Aldi Christmas advert which is a modern and 
shortened version of the story. We loved comparing the versions we have seen. 
We then made the characters from the advert from clay, made a story board and 
filmed our own version of the advert! This was amazing fun and the pupils were 
all brilliant.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We also attended a wonderful Christmas party which was funded by The Doncaster 
Lions Club. All the pupils danced, ate party food and met Father Christmas.  
This half term, we have continued to enjoy our outdoor learning. We filmed our part 
for the Christmas concert outdoors. We hope that you enjoy it! 
So from Everyone in Squirrel Class, have a super Christmas and a Happy New Year.  
On a personal note, I would like to say ‘Thank you’ to all the amazing pupils and their 
parents in Squirrel Class and NRCS. I will miss you all! Have a Super 2022. Jo 

 

Class – Autumn 2 
Squirrel Class have had another fantastic half term – we have enjoyed the 

theme ‘Once upon a time’.  
All the class, loved visiting The Cast to watch the pantomime Aladdin. We sang 

along to the songs and danced to the music. A fantastic trip.  
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Food Glorious Food’ has been a really, finger licking, nourishing and tasty theme 
for our Autumn 2 half term and students in Deer class have loved it! 

 
We have woven Math's and Makaton communication into all our lessons and 
counting frozen strawberries to make Strawberry Granitas (Slush Puppies) has 
been memorable. We all now know how to make porridge too; the students got lots 
of practice counting out scoops of rolled oats to make porridge for their story, 
Goldilocks and the Three Bears. 

In our music lessons we have focused on the difference between group work an 
We have woven Math's and Makaton communication into all our lessons and counting 
frozen strawberries to make Strawberry Granitas (Slush Puppies) has been memorable. 
We all now know how to make porridge too; the students got lots of practice counting out 
scoops of rolled oats to make porridge for their story, Goldilocks and the Three Bears. 
Music, rhythm and performance has also been especially important this half term. We 
were so lucky to be able to go on a trip to CAST to see the ‘Aladdin’ pantomime and 
seeing the delight and pleasure on students’ faces as they watched and listened to the 
spectacle was so very wonderful.  

 
The pupils have made good relationships with one another and with others in the 
playground.  They are very happy to be in school and they are a pleasure to teach.            
We visited the Cast to watch Aladdin and we were very proud to talk to them, they 
were all well behaved and loved the show.    
Everyone from Owl Class with you all a very Merry Christmas and a happy and 

healthy New year.  

 

 

This term we have had an amazing amount of good work from the pupils e.g.    
forest school where they have been experiencing the great outdoor life, making 
bug   hotels, and using various garden tools safely, baking and recently made 
some great Christmas crafts for the fayre and to take home.     


